
UNIVERSITY OF VIRGINIA
CHARLOTTESVILLE, VIRGINIA

CORCORAN DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY

21 May 1956

Professor J. Vicens Vives
Director del C.E.H.I.
Universidad de Barcelona
Barcelona, Spain

My dear Professor Vicens Vives.:

This is a regrettably belated
acknowledgement of the letter you were kind enough to write
me regarding � revie� in the American Historical Review of
the Bibliograf1a Historica de Es1aña � H1spanoamerica. What
was said there was declared�n a 1 sincerity as a nobly mer­

iteu commendation of the magificent bibliographical work be­

ing done by you and your col�aborators at the Centro.

I enclose an offprint of a re­

cent article in which I have again had occasion to bring to
the attention of scholars in this eoun�ry,. this time primar­
ily Iber�-Americanists, the Bibliograf1a, the Indice Hist6r­
ico Espanol, and your own important historical writ1ngs.

Please accept my grateful
thanks for your kind offer to be of service to me. May I
return the compliment by suggesting that if in any way I
can assist you in problems connected with publications in the
United States, I shall be happy to do so.

With all best wishes to you
and to your scholarly labors, so fruitful for the advance of
SpaniSh historical studies,

Sincerely yours,

C'Jt;rt&�
C. J. Bishko
Professor of History


